
Issue Date  4 July 2024

Important Dates

Last Day of Term -
3pm Finish
Friday 5 July 2024

Kaurna Workshop 3-
6
Friday 5 July 2024

Pupil Free Day
Monday 22 July 2024

First Day of Term 3
Tuesday 23 July 2024

New Parent
Morning Tea
Tuesday 23 July 2024

Run Club Yrs 3-6
Thursday 25 July 2024

Yr 4 Mass &
Opening Morning
Wednesday 31 July 2024

Principal's Tour
9.30am
Thursday 1 August 2024

Run Club Yrs 3-6
Thursday 1 August 2024

Yrs 4-6 Naidoc
Incursion
Friday 2 August 2024

SACPSSA Cross
Country Carnival
Wednesday 7 August 2024

Sacramental
Rehearsal 6-8pm
Wednesday 7 August 2024

Reception Mass &
Open Morning
Wednesday 7 August 2024

Mary MacKillop
Feast Day Liturgy
9.10am
Thursday 8 August 2024

Run Club Yrs 3-6
Thursday 8 August 2024

Finance Meeting
6pm
Wednesday 14 August 2024

School Advisory
Board Meeting
6.30pm

Yr 5 Mass & Open
Morning
Wednesday 14 August 2024

Run Club Yrs 3-6
Thursday 15 August 2024

The Assumption
Whole School Mass
9.30am
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Wednesday 14 August 2024 Thursday 15 August 2024

Sacrament of
Confirmation &
Communion 10am
Sunday 18 August 2024

From the Leadership Team
Dear Families

Term 3 New Students 

We look forward to welcoming 22 new students to the school as part of the mid year Reception intake. Many of these children have been

involved in the Little JB’s Transition program throughout this term and have become increasingly familiar with the school and its

associated routines. Curtis Ding has been appointed to teach the students across Terms 3 and 4 of this year and has worked closely with

Pat Nicou and the students over the past few weeks in preparation for next term. 

Staffing News

Mary Aquilina (Curriculum ESO and School Chaplain) has been granted leave to take up a full time teaching position at St Joseph’s

School, Kingswood for Terms 3 and 4 of 2024. Mary will return to her substantive position at St John the Baptist from January 2025.  

Amanda Razon, our APRIM will assume the responsibilities of the School Chaplain role in Mary’s absence. 

We also thank Sharee Grimshaw for her work with Year 2T throughout the first semester. Sharee is taking up a teaching role at St

Therese School, Colonel Light Gardens. We wish Sharee well with this new role.

We have welcomed two new Curriculum Education Support Officers (ESO’s) to the school in recent weeks. Dana Irons and Delaney

Loftus have joined our team of ESO’s and we look forward to their contribution to the life of the school and enriching the learning of our

students. 

Fostering Good Neighbour Relations

As a community minded school, we recognise the importance of being good neighbours. A good neighbour is respectful, considerate and

helpful.  We ask that we look out for our neighbours surrounding the school, respect their property and access to it and privacy. Let’s

strive to create an environment where kindness, understanding and mutual support prevail. Together, we can make our school

community and surrounds a better place, one friendly interaction at a time. 

Morning Routine Reminder

Our school gates open at 8:30am each morning to ensure a calm, safe and organised start to the day. 

For the safety and wellbeing of all our students, we ask that children are not left unsupervised before this time. We understand the

morning rush can be hectic, which is why we offer Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) from 7:00am until 8:30am for families requiring

early drop off options. We appreciate your cooperation and anticipated support. 

As this is the final newsletter for Term 2, we would like to thank everyone for their support during this term. Students will conclude the

term tomorrow at 3:00pm and we look forward to welcoming all students back to school for Term 3 on Tuesday 23rd July. 

Enjoy a restful term break! 

Best wishes, 

Leadership Team 
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Pupil Free Day - Monday 22nd July

Catholic Identity
Over this term we have had several events and celebrations - from Catholic Education and Laudato Si week, to our St John the Baptist

Feast Day and Beanies for Vinnies.

The recent Nativity of St John the Baptist was a wonderful reflection of the coming together of our parish and school. Having Mass

shared with the parish at 9.30am was reflective of the vibrant community we have, with attendance from students, staff, parents and

parishioners. The roles within the Mass were also shared with students, staff and parishioners through the readings, prayers and

ministers.

It has been another term filled with many opportunities to see the wonderful connections within and amongst our community. Thank you

all for the continued support and life you bring to our school. Wishing you a safe and restful break.

Amanda Razon

APRIM
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Letter from Archbishop O'Regan
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2026 Enrolments - Enrolling Now

Do you have a child who is due to start school in 2026 and have not yet submitted an enrolment form?  

Enrolment Forms can be collected from our school office or downloaded via our website www.stjohnpl.catholic.edu.au

If you have any queries, please contact our office on 8218 3300.

Finance News
Term 2 instalments for School fees are now due for those families who are paying this way, please make your payments before the end

of term.  If you have not received your statement in the mail please email me and I can resend it.

As previously communicated via SEQTA last week, our bank account details have changed from NAB to CBA.  Please remember to

update any direct to bank details you have saved in your internet banking if you pay your fees this way.  Other payment methods are not

affected.  Please see separate article for more information.

Our new bank details are:

St John the Baptist Catholic School

BSB: 066-782

Account Number: 100000331

Online School Card applications for low income families have now been processed and applied to all approved accounts.  If you still need

to apply, please do so now via this link or come in and see me as it only takes a few minutes. 

Please remember School Card needs to be applied for every year as circumstances do change:

Form A (Income Assessment)

https://online.forms.sa.edu.au/content/forms/af/public/application-for-school-card.html

Form B (hardship, change of circumstances or self-employed)

https://online.forms.sa.edu.au/content/forms/af/public/form-b-hardship-or-circumstance-or-self-employed.html

If accepted, this will allow us to reduce your tuition fees, so please apply and let me know you have done so ASAP.  If you need help

applying please come in and see me as it only takes a few minutes online.

As always if you have any queries or if you are having trouble making payments please email me on accounts@stjohnpl.catholic.edu.au,

phone me on 8218 3304 or come in and see me Monday to Friday 8.00am to 4.00pm.

Jodie Veldhoen

Finance Officer
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New Bank Details for Fee Payments

Recently we have had new bank details set up for us via Catholic Education Office as we have transitioned from NAB to CBA, effective

immediately.

Please do not use the bank account details on your old statements as this account is no longer valid.

The new bank account details are:

St John the Baptist Catholic School

BSB 066-782

Account Number: 100000331

If you have set your own direct to bank payments, you will need to change our details in your internet banking.  Direct Debits set up by

the school will automatically change to the new account. Qkr! details, BPAY and reference numbers have NOT changed.
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From the Sport Coordinator

Dear St John's Community

Term 2 is quickly coming to a close, although first we have some Sport that needs to be recognised and celebrated. I would like to start

by congratulating Eloise Sadler who played in the SAPSASA Netball team and represented the Airport District in Division 3. The girls went

through this carnival undefeated, certainly a wonderful achievement. We wish a number of our Year 6 boys all the very best as they have

begun SAPSASA Soccer Trials.

This week we have been very fortunate to have representatives from West Adelaide Football Club run AFL Auskick sessions for all of our

Reception-Year 2 classes. The students have thoroughly enjoyed getting involved and have been very enthused and engaged in the

sessions. Flyers have been sent home with each student and if parents would like, they can register their child online to be a part of a 6-

Week Auskick Program. This program will run on Monday nights from 3:30 – 4:15pm at our school starting 5  August.

We have 32 eager students who have joined our newly-formed Run Club. Those keen runners now meet at Plympton Oval prior to

school starting on a Thursday morning at 8:00am and are engaged with running activities until 8:30am. We do ask that parents of these

students be present during the 30-minute session and then drop their children to school for the start of the normal day. This training will

assist the students with both technique and strategy for the upcoming SACPSSA Cross Country Event which will be held in Week 3 of

Term 3.

th
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This week we took 133 students from Year 4 – Year 6 to the SACPSSA Netball Carnival. A big thank you to the staff and students from St

Mary’s College who assisted us on the day with umpiring and managing of teams. Their support is very much appreciated and it was

great to see their positive interactions with our students. Thank you also to our wonderful parent volunteers who assisted us on the day.

This is certainly a very big carnival and we really do appreciate your time and efforts with the students. Congratulations to all of our

students who played their best, represented the school well and were supportive of their team members. Many teams recorded wins on

the day, but the real winners are those who came away from the day with a big smile on their face.

The time has now come for all students to please return their Premiers ‘Be Active’ Challenge booklet. If you could assist us by ensuring

that your child has completed the 10 week program and then have them pass this booklet to their classroom teacher. Once we have all

of the booklets returned, we will submit this data and will look to reward the students with their medal in Term 4. Thank you in advance

for assisting with this process.

I hope you all have a wonderful holiday break and get the opportunity to either go away or re-charge the batteries. I certainly look

forward to many more sporting moments with the students in Term 3.

Yours in Sport,

Sam Putland

SPORT COORDINATOR
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Staff Profile

Name Delaney Loftus

Role at St Johns & Years of Service ESO, beginning in Term 2 2024.

Favourite Colour Blue

Favourite Food Potato (in any form!)

Sporting Team you support Crows

Hobbies & Interests Reading and music (listening to and playing)

Primary School you attended St. Teresa’s Primary School

High School you attended Sacred Heart College

Pets A golden retriever called Murphy

3 Words to describe yourself Optimistic, kind and compassionate.

Best advice you have been given Do good and good things will happen.

Favourite holiday spot Robe

Favourite Season Spring

Year 7 Applications - Cabra & Sacred Heart
We have been contacted by Cabra Dominican College and Sacred Heart College regarding the new closing date for Year 7, 2027

applications.

Please note the following closing dates for applications:

Cabra Dominican College – Close Friday 20 September 2024 (Week 9, Term 3)

Sacred Heart College – Close Friday 20 September 2024 (Week 9, Term 3)

If you have any queries regarding applications, please call the colleges direct on:
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Cabra – Ph: (08) 8179 2429 or email registrar@cabra.catholic.edu.au

Sacred Heart – Ph: (08) 8350 2580 or email katehussey@shc.sa.edu.au

Parents & Friends

Entertainm ent BookEntertainm ent Book
The Parents & Friends are offering the Entertainment Book again this year. A percentage of each book sold goes to our fundraising

efforts.

The link to purchase is St John the Baptist Catholic School (entertainment.com.au)

 

 

Bunnings BBQ FundraiserBunnings BBQ Fundraiser
Bunnings Edwardstown BBQ - Sunday 13th October.

If you are able to donate or source supplies (please see flyer below) or volunteer on the day please contact Karen on 0402 854 846.
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Future P&F Events

Fathers Day Stall - 30th August

Colour Run - 20th September
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From the Library

READING in the HOLIDAYS

The winter school holidays are a great time to catch up on some reading.  Please support your students to snuggle down and read and

perhaps add another book to their Premier's Reading Challenge list. 

The challenge finishes early September so they still have plenty of time to go.  If they need another form please ask in the library or print

one from the website.  Also it you want to check whether a book is on the PRC list go to: 

https://premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/book-list/ 

Happy reading

Maria French

Canteen News

All orders for both recess and lunch are to be ordered via our Qkr! app.   
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Canteen orders close each canteen day (Monday, Wednesday & Friday) at 9.00am.

Healthy Canteen (Tuesday & Thursday) orders close on Mondays at 12pm.

Canteen Roster

Term 2

Friday 5th July - Jo & Stacey Arnold

Term 3

To be advised!

 

Thank You

Thank you to everyone who volunteered in the canteen this term.  We appreciate all the help!

Canteen Feedback

We would love your feedback regarding the canteen.

Is there anything that you would like to see on the menu that we may be able to consider adding on?

Please send you feedback to jfitzgerald@stjohnpl.catholic.edu.au

Julie Henschke & Jo Fitzgerald

Camp Australia OSHC
The vacation care program is available now - please book via the website to join in www.campaustralia.com.au 
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Volunteering at St Johns

St John the Baptist School provides a safe environment for all while valuing the partnership between school and home.

As a Catholic community, we welcome and value volunteers. To be able to volunteer, and/or attend at other times throughout the school

year, we ask that you hold a current Catholic Police Check (parents/caregivers attending excursions, reading in class, helping in class,

attending community events), a current Responding to Risks of Harm, Abuse and Neglect in Education and Care for Volunteers

certificate and have completed the volunteers application package.

A Catholic Police Check for volunteers is free for our current parents and caregivers. Application Forms are available in our school office.

This process ensures we maintain a child safe environment. To avoid disappointment, we encourage you to apply for a Catholic Police

Check through the school office as soon as possible.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at the school office on 8218 3300 or email Julia Roy on

jroy@stjohnpl.catholic.edu.au .
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Volunteer Clearance Renewals

If you are due to renew your Working With Children Check and your Catholic Police Clearance this year, please note that there is a high

volume of renewals due.  To avoid disappointment it is advisable to do your renewal earlier as there is currently a delay in processing

them.

Thank you for your anticipated support.
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New Responding to Risks of Harm, Abuse and Neglect Training for Volunteers

The updated RRHAN-EC courses were released on plink on Monday 29 April 2024 and, for most of us, completion of the online update

will need to be done before 31 December 2024 when our current certificate expires. You need to complete the new RRHAN-EC online

update unless you already have a current certificate with an expiry date of 31 December 2027.

To access the online update please use this link to login as ‘Non Department for Education staff login’ OR if you don’t already have a

plink login, register here.

If your RRHAN-EC has already expired or you are new to education, please refer to the following guide which will help you to determine

which course you need to do.

Which course is right for you?

My certificate expires on 31 December 2024 – do the online update only (takes about 2 hours).

My certificate is expired – start with the fundamentals.  If you also work directly with children and young people, do the masterclass

after you’ve finished the fundamentals course.

Bright Ideas

                                                

We value your insights and involvement in enhancing our school community.  Please share any suggestions or ideas you have regarding

school improvement.  Your input is crucial in creating a positive and effective learning environment for our students.

Insights may be discussed at future School Advisory Board meetings or you may be contacted personally for further follow up!

Please find link here for your suggestions.

Community News
17 / 34

http:
http:
https://forms.office.com/r/A5ttaWNkXw


Plympton Parish
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Cabra School Tours & Enrolment Year 7
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NEW CLOSING DATE FOR ENROLMENT APPLICATIONS – 20 September 2024

Applications for Year 7, 2027 will now close on Friday 20 September 2024.

Please submit your application for enrolment to Cabra Dominican College when your child is in Year 4, by the end of Term 3. 
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Sacred Heart College
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CSPSA Positive Parenting Conference
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West Torrens Holiday Guide
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West Adelaide Football Club - Auskick & Superkick
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Spike Squad - Volleyball SA

25 / 34



26 / 34



School Holiday Basketball Clinics

We are excited to announce our upcoming School Holiday Basketball Clinics, which will be held at the Mitchell Park Sports and

Community Centre.

Event Details:

Dates: Monday, 8th July – Wednesday 10  July 2024

Time: 10 am – 3 pm

Location: Mitchell Park Sports and Community Centre

Link: https://www.trybooking.com/CSNKM

Our clinics are specifically designed for kids aged 6 to 12 who are either just starting out or eager to learn more about basketball. As a

club, we believe in fostering a love for the game while having fun and building essential skills.

Why Attend Our Clinics?

Fun: Our clinics prioritise enjoyment and teamwork.

Skill Development: Participants will learn fundamental basketball skills.

th
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Inclusive Environment: All skill levels are welcome.

Qualified Coaches: Our experienced coaches will guide the sessions.
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Aldridge Park Opening
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Disclaimer
The links and information that are being provided as a convenience and for informational purposes only.  They do not constitute an

endorsement or an approval by St John the Baptist Catholic School of any of the products, services or opinions of the corporation or

organisation or individual.  St John the Baptist Catholic School bears no responsibility for the accuracy legality or contact of the external

site or for that of subsequent links.  Contact the external site for answers to questions regarding its content.

Absences

If a student is absent from school due to illness, parents / caregivers are asked to contact the school office by 9.00am via:

Absentee Line 8218 3300 – available 24 hours a day to leave a message

SMS Messaging 0409 793 402

Birthdays
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Congratulations to those who celebrate their birthday in the next few weeks and over the holidays.

July Birthdays

6th July - Willow S (3BM)

7th July - Aluet G (5F) & Tilly M (5G)

11th July - Bobbie P (2S)

13th July - Madison W (6RC)

16th July - Hriday S (3BM)

19th July - Halle G (1SM)

20th July - Penelope D (2S)

21st July - Evie R (2T)

23rd July - Airlie E (3J) & Lucas T (6P)

25th July - Evie A (REC BR)
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26th July - Jackson F (6P), William F (6RC) & Isabella P (REC K)

27th July - Harrison K (3J) & Leo R (4W)

28th July - Harper B (2S) & Lucas D (3BM)

30th July - Achol A (1M), Shannon K (1SM) & Liam O'B (4A)

31st July - Aysha R (3J), Leo S (REC K), Austin W (4P), Elliot W (4W) & Hartley Y (5G)

School Uniform

Our uniform is available for purchase from Brandmode, 83 Glen Osmond Road, Eastwood.  Ph - (08) 8357 0022

To purchase uniform online please click here.

To book an appointment please click here.

For further information on our Uniform Guidelines, please click here.

Instrumental Tutors
We currently offer the following instrumental tutoring:

Piano

(currently a waitlist)

Tutor - Christine Davies

Ph: 0403 546 091

Email - christineonpiano@gmail.com 

Guitar & Ukelele

Tutor - Dido Durmanovic

Ph: 0407 719 836

Email: didodurmanovic@hotmail.com

 

 

 

Acknowledgement
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We acknowledge the Traditional Owners of the lands on which we live, learn and work.

We acknowledge the continued deep spiritual connection and relationship of Aboriginal peoples to this country and commit

to the ongoing journey of Reconciliation.

Artwork - Unknown artist

Camp Australia

To make a Your OSHC booking, you need to register with Camp Australia first.

Registration is free and can be done online, or with our smartphone app.

www.campaustralia.com.au 

Southern Cross Newsletter
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Click here to read the latest news from the Southern Cross News.

All Content Copyright 2024 ©
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